

231 S. BROADWAY AVENUE SALEM, OHIO 44460

February 7, 2014

First Presbyterian Church 436 E. 2<sup>nd</sup> Street Salem, OH 44460

Dear Pastor Cramer,

On February 4, 2014, a resolution was passed unanimously by Salem City Council expressing appreciation for your donation to the Salem Police Department for the purchase of NIK kits and other items that will help combat drug use and trafficking in the City.

On behalf of Salem City Council and the City of Salem, please accept our heartfelt gratitude for your generous donation.

Sincerely yours,

Debbie Bricker, Clerk Salem City Council

Dubbie Brecher

**Enclosure** 

cc: Bret Apple, President of Council